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FEDERATION OF STOKE HILL SCHOOLS 

MINUTES of the MEETING of the FULL GOVERNING BODY 

Held at Stoke Hill Infant School on Thursday 25th May 2017 at 5 p.m. 

PRESENT:  Roy Souter (Headteacher SHJS), Sarah Mackay (Headteacher SHINS), Rebecca Ryan, Andrew Page, Hannah McCarthy, Carol Finning, Fergus FitzGerald, Kristine Vaaler, Lena Macfarlane, Mais Attia, Vanessa Newcombe, James Corbridge, Amy Bickford, Ric Crocker, Peter Holland, Andy Pheasant, Stuart Holland,  Dianne Goodwin (Clerk)

16-17/5.1 Welcome and Apologies

No Apologies. Vanessa welcomed Andy and Stuart who had both expressed interest in the Parent Governor vacancies.
16-17/5.2 Declaration of Pecuniary Interest
Advice given by governors at this school is incidental to their professional expertise and is not being given in their professional capacity. No interests declared
16-17/5.3 Minutes of last meeting

The minutes were agreed and signed by Vanessa. 
Part 2 minutes circulated, agreed and signed by Vanessa

16-175.4 Matters Arising
Andrew asked about replacement for SENCO. Vanessa said this was to be discussed later.
16-17/5.5 Chairs Report
Vanessa asked for agreement to change the order of some of the items on the Agenda as some Governors had to leave at 6pm to attend the Year 5 production. This was agreed.

Staffing – Maternity cover for Kelly Brealy advertised. Interviews had been held and Alyson Palmer appointed to cover for 2 days a week. Roy said that the role of the SENCO had changed. They now only had responsibility for the children with “high” needs and class teachers had more responsibility for the other children with “milder” needs. He said that Budget restraints had also led to a review of the role, however he said the role would be regularly reviewed. Andrew said that both Headteachers had previously expressed concerns over the high workload experienced by the SENCO and asked how the reduction could be justified. Vanessa explained that previous concerns related to the number of DAFs which Kelly had to initiate as other agencies seemed reluctant to do this. She said that the situation would be monitored.

Kate Osbourne has now been appointed on a permanent basis.

Heather Kerswell, MTA at SHINS has been working for 30 years. Thanks were given to her for her work.

Liz Rendell and John Harley to retire.

Dianne is to undertake NCTL Training for Clerks. Cost of £390 to be shared with Clyst Heath. £320 to be refunded on completion of course.

EYFS consultation – Vanessa asked if response had been made. Roy said he had submitted a response. 

(Kristine and Amy joined meeting at 17.05)

Vanessa asked Bex to look at the questions raised on the recent Checklist about the consultation. (ACTION)

Vanessa reminded everyone to subscribe to Better Governor.

Vanessa said that Lucie had given birth to a baby boy. 

16-17/5.6Term Dates 2018-19 and 2019-20

These were agreed
16-17/5.7 Headteachers Report
Roy referred to the documents circulated prior to the meeting. He said that a review had been carried out by Sian Lane from Pinhoe School and Sean Millar from Topsham School. Roy said this had been very useful and had helped to provide a starting point for next year’s Federation Improvement Plan.

Vanessa asked if there was a mistake on the RELP Comparative Data Summary (SHINS) in the section for Foundation Stage which stated “Tests are wholly appropriate for very young children” She asked if this should state “inappropriate” Bex agreed that it should state “inappropriate”

Kristine asked what was meant by “Elicitation tests” mentioned on the Peer Review for SHJS. Hannah explained the use of a “cold test” at the start of a topic which was used as a starting point for assessment. At the end of the topic the pupil would do another test which was used to see how much progress had been made since the first test. Roy added that Hannah had received a lot of praise for her work in this area and teachers from other schools had worked alongside her to see how the process worked.

Kristine queried the lower levels achieved by Year 3. She asked if Year 3 was a weaker cohort. Roy said there could be two reasons for the lower levels of attainment. He explained that it could be the way in which assessments were carried out or it could be a result of the teaching they have received. He said that scores for tests which had been done this term had gone up so it could be that the pupils are getting used to being tested. He added that Year 3 children were not used to more formal type tests at the start of the year. 

Kristine said that the results for Topsham seemed to be much better. Bex said that there was only 1 Foundation class at Topsham. Roy said that the aim was to try and make the results comparable. He said that it was more important to look at how the results are achieved.

16-17/5.8 RELP update

Roy gave a brief report.

Pinhoe have decided to withdraw from the Partnership as they are now exploring joining the St Christopher’s MAT.
Proposal has been put forward to enter a Partnership Agreement which will put the cooperation work on a more formal basis. He stressed that this was not a proposal to form a MAT.
Vanessa quoted a section in the latest Checklist relating to Governance in MATS.

Roy said that further meetings of governors from schools in the Partnership were planned. 

Kristine asked if the Partnership could achieve savings through economies of scale. Roy said a meeting of Business Managers was planned at which the potential for savings would be discussed. He said that already a saving of 20% had been achieved on purchasing PUMA test materials as it was a larger group purchase.

Steve Holland asked why the school had entered the Partnership. Roy said the aim was to share teaching best practice to help improve standards across the schools. 

Steve asked how the schools had been selected. Roy said that the schools in the partnership were all of similar socio-economic backgrounds. They were fairly close to each other which helped to enable meetings to take place. He said that the Headteachers of all the schools had been meeting fortnightly since September to look primarily at Teaching and Learning.

(Sarah Mackay joined the meeting)

Roy said he would circulate copies of the Partnership Agreement for all governors to look at. (ACTION)

16-17/5.11 Safeguarding

Vanessa said that Safeguarding Training was now compulsory for all governors. She said that Governors were welcome to join the Staff Refresher session to be held in September. 

Vanessa said that a new Safeguarding Policy had been issued. She said the main change concerned contact information. She said the Policy had been amended to reflect this and was now on the website.

16/17/5.12 Finance

Carol said that the Carry-forward was slightly more than anticipated but this did not alleviate pressures on the overall budget.

Telephones not resolved. Carol said payment had still been withheld but no progress had been made. She said she had asked for a meeting with the company but had not received a response. Carol said that the system is not unworkable but there were some irritating issues to be resolved. She said she would try to arrange another meeting.
Extended schools – Copy of report circulated. Carol, said there was a surplus of about £10000 It was proposed that £2,000 of this will be used for a member of the team to undertake a level 3 qualification. Once this has been achieved then it was proposed that a Holiday Club could be offered. £5,000 has been put towards outside climbing equipment and the remaining amount will be held as a contingency fund.
Costs have been kept the same since the Extended School first opened in 2008. Lisa has proposed increasing costs by 50p for Breakfast Club and £1 for Afterschool Club. PPG children would continue to have their fees paid for by the Federation. Vanessa proposed that this be accepted. Seconded by Kristine and agreed by all.
Meeting moved to Part 2
16-17/5.13 Committee Reports

Resources – Peter said he was confident that there were robust measures in place to address concerns that had arisen due to the Budget shortfall. He said that both Roy and Sarah were very proactive in this area.

Teaching and Learning – Vanessa thanked Andrew for his work on E-Safety

Vanessa asked if the Federation was following the guideline of 1 hour per week on computing. Roy said that at the moment some of the classes were doing this some of the time. He said it had been identified as a weakness and had been put into the Federation Improvement Plan for 2017-18. He said that teacher confidence in this area needed to be built up first but added it was hoped that every class would receive at least one session in computing during the next half term.
Vanessa asked if pupils would be taught to “touch type”. Roy said this was not in the curriculum.

Kristine asked about Modern Foreign Languages. She asked what was meant by “being proficient” and how this was determined. She said that she thought that giving children a “taste” of each language was better than concentrating on one specific language. 

Roy said that the whole curriculum had been reviewed and 3 areas of weakness had been identified – Music, computing and foreign Languages. He said that work would be done in each of these areas over the next year. 

Kristine asked which language had been chosen. Roy said a decision hadn’t been made yet.

Sarah said that they were also looking at the inclusion of Computing in the curriculum for SHINS. Bex said it wasn’t just about computing but also included use of other technology such as I-Pads, Beat Box etc.

Roy said that pupils in SHJS also needed to be able to write simple programmes.

16-17/5.13 Reports
Vanessa asked for thanks to be given to Jamie for the PPG reports.

Vanessa asked how many PPG pupils attended Breakfast club. Roy said it was about 25% which was better than the national average.
16-17/5.14 Policies 
Recruitment and Selection – agreed

Attendance Policy - agreed

Social Media – deferred

16-17/5.15 Dates of next meetings
Resources

22nd June (SHINS)

T & L 

15th June (SHINS)
FGB

13th July (SHINS)
All meetings will be at 5pm.
ACTIONS

1 Bex to look at questions re EYFS on Checklist

2 Roy to circulate copies of the proposed Partnership Agreement
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